
My name is Matthew Vogel, I use he/him pronouns and I am the Executive Director of the Hillel at the 
University of Vermont. I am representing myself, my role as a father of two children in the Addison 
County school system, and as a representative of the 1,736 Jewish students, their friends and allies we 
met on campus last year. 
 
 
Before I begin my remarks I want to recognize the privilege I bring to this space. I am speaking to you 
from Western Abenaki land, I am a cis-white male and I am Jewish.  
 
 
I want this group to be aware of the Department of Education’s Office of Civil Rights recent resolution of 
claims of antisemitism at the University of Vermont. I have been engaged in that fight for the past five 
years. I want this committee to ask itself why so many Jewish people from around the state are speaking 
out now to this issue. We have advocated that the definition of Ethnic Groups be exactly as it appears in 
the ACT 1 law. In ACT 1, Ethnic groups intentionally includes part be, “Groups that have been historically 
subject to persecution or genocide.” This aligns with the White House’s recent National Strategy to 
Counter Antisemitism. 
 
 
I stood alongside Jewish victims of sexual assault as they were told by their administrators and 
educators that their bias and harrassment was invalid because others may not experience antisemitism 
in their exclusion from a group. Their identity was decided for them and they were excluded because 
they were Jews. This could regularly occur if we don’t have our K-12 curriculum equitable in a way that 
recognizes people, not just the act of genocide.  
 
 
Vermont leads the nation in so many ways.  
 
 
Why must Vermont lead the nation in ignoring Jewish voices and minimizing victims and impact of 
genocide as well through this change in language?  
 
 
In order to tamp down the antisemitism I see on campus we need to better prepare our Vermont 
students in their K-12 experience. I fully support teaching ethnic studies, and I want to ensure it is done 
in a way that includes the teaching of the Jewish people AND all other people historically subjected to 
persecution or genocide. 
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.uvmhillel.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSBE.PublicComment%40vermont.gov%7Cffea3bd69082496f27e408dbc03de4a7%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638315144291398691%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8Zyntfriy%2ByV4kgxM38HV5%2FkGDNdx2SSGplNWMjmpgo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cultureamp.com%2Fblog%2Fsharing-gender-pronouns-at-work%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSBE.PublicComment%40vermont.gov%7Cffea3bd69082496f27e408dbc03de4a7%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638315144291398691%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xXcX1ralDp0hHJjNHTyCBsfDpJiJSMs3hdCkCo777JE%3D&reserved=0

